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August 9, 2016

VTA HAND-DFJ JVERY

Jon Whitis
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Re: Condition compliance
Case No. 13-1177-EL-BGN 
Case No. 13-1767-EL-BSB 
Case No. 13-1768-EL-BTX

Dear Jon:

Please find attaehed a eopy of the July 7, 2016 letter from the Ohio State Historic 
Preservation Offiee approving Hardin Wind EEC’s Phase I Cultural Survey program and 
Architeetural Survey program, which is being submitted in aecordance with the following 
Conditions of the Certificates of Environmental Compatibility and Publie Need for the Seioto 
Ridge Wind Farm, the Scioto Ridge Transmission Fine and the Seioto Ridge POI Substation:

Seioto Ridge Wind Farm (Case No. 13-1177-EE-BGN) - Conditions 5 and 6 
Scioto Ridge POI Substation (Case No. 13-1767-EE-BSB) - Conditions 21 and 22 
Scioto Ridge Transmission Eine (Case No. 13-1768-EE-BTX) - Conditions 25 and 26

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sineerely.-.

Michael J. Settineri 
Attorney for Hardin Wind EEC

MJS/mjs

Cc: Barey McNeal, PUCO 
Enclosure
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OHIO
HISTORY In reply, please refer to: 

2013-HAR-25190CONNECTION

July?, 2016

C, Michael Anslinger, RPA,
Senior Vice President, East Region 
Cultural Resource Analysts, Inc.
3556 Teays Valley Road, Suite 3 
Hurricane, WV 25526

Re; Scioto Ridge Wind Farm, Hardin and Logan Counties 
CRA Project; W16H001

Dear Mr. Anslinger,

This is in response to email correspondence from your office sent to David Snyder on June 8, 2016 
transmitting the revised work plan for the historic architectural survey for the proposed Scioto Ridge 
Wind Project. Comments of the Ohio State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) are offered pursuant 
to provisions of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, and its implementing 
regulations at 36 CFR 800, and Ohio Power Siting Board Chapter 4906 of the Ohio Revised Code 
and Chapters 4906-1 to 4906-17 of the Ohio Administrative Code.

We have reviewed the revised history architecture work plan and thank you for the consideration and 
acceptance of the recommended changes. Elizabeth Heavrin, in a phone call with Mary Ogle on July 
6,2016, further clarified the Impacts Analysis and Recommendations section, specifically the 
approach of impacts to setting vs. individual structures. This conversation was helpful for our office 
to understand how the impacts analysis will be presented in the survey report. With this information, 
we are satisfied with the design of the survey and look forward to the reviewing the findings in the 
report. Please ensure a bound copy of the revised history architecture report is submitted to our office 
for file.

Also, thank you for considering our ideas concerning the archaeological survey and for integrating 
these into the overall archaeological survey design. We agree with archaeological survey design and 
look forward to reviewing the report.

Any questions concerning this matter should be addressed to David Snyder or Mary Ogle at (614) 
298-2000, between the hours of 8 am. to 5 pm. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

David Snyder, Ph.D., Archaeology Reviews Manager 
Resource Protection and Review

DSM/mo & ds
800 E. 17th Ave., Columbus, OH 43211-2474 • 614.297.2300 • ohiohlstory.org
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